Crow River Valley League

March 16th, 2009

Meeting Minutes

Meeting brought to order at 7:20pm

Minutes Read and Accepted from the previous meeting – First from Jeff Kohls and seconded by Jimmy Zellman – motion carried

Treasurers report, we currently have $8,116.32 with numorous expenses to come this coming month with Umpire Scheduling and Insurance being paid and Crow River Review Ads.

Old Business:

Northwest Umpires – They decided that Neil can be the Ejection rep for the league, they were more concerned about there actually being someone that was receiving the reports.  The fees for this coming season for umpires will be $100 for a single umpire and 9 innings.  $174 for 2 umpires and 9 innings, we are under contract with the Northwest Umpire Association for the upcoming season but are free to look for other umpire associations after this season.

All Star Game -  Randy Ebert made a motion  which was seconded by Mike Herd to not have an All-Star Game this season, motion carried.  However, New Germany had offered to host the All-Star game on a Saturday but it was concluded that with the schedules already set there wasn’t a viable Saturday this season that would work.  This idea however was tabled, to be discussed at our October meeting following the season.

Regions – We are not sure what will happen with the Regions until after the April state meeting however, it is the North’s turn to host this event and if we continue to at least have our two leagues in the same region we voted on a host site for this years tournament.  Watertown and Glencoe both expressed interest in hosting, through paper ballets Glencoe was awarded the opportunity to host by a vote of 11-3.

Rules Changes – Neil Schlagel read over the new rules changes that were passed at the March State Board Meeting.

Jeff Kohls moved and Randy Ebert seconded for a change in the FIRST round of playoffs “1st round playoff seeds 3 or 4 have the option of a Saturday #2 game”.  This was voted on by paper ballot and passed 10-4

New Business:

St. Boni – New Manager Nick Luebke, his cell phone number is (952) 237-3280.

Young America – New Manager Kevin Kohls

Bill Norman -  Confirmed the drop sites for each team and the Crow River Reviews.  He also verified that the Herald Journal will be printing the League Schedules as well as pocket schedules.

Aaron Schultz – Informed the group that he will take our updated rosters off of the teams individual websites to update the Crow River League site.  Just inform him when you think it is complete.  Those that don’t have a website please email or fax to him as soon as you can.

Jeff Kohls moved and John Duske seconded that all league games including playoffs be scheduled for 7:30pm, motion carried.

The league schedule was confirmed for all teams, upon compilation Herald Journal and the Crow River League site will print and post the schedule.

The next meeting will be June 29th 7:00 at the Blue Note, this will be the Final Roster meeting.

Jeff Kohls motion to adjourn, Nik Franck second, motion carried

Adjourned 9:24pm

